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Changes to grit bins for the coming winter 
 
North Yorkshire County Council is making changes to the supply of grit bins and grit heaps in  
Richmondshire, Harrogate, Scarborough and Ryedale to bring them into line with the rest of the 
county. 
 
The highways authority introduced changes for the supply of grit bins a few years ago and these 
have been applied in Craven, Selby and Hambleton.  The changes, now being introduced in the 
remaining four districts, are intended to create consistency across the county.     
 
Grit bins are provided for members of the public to treat roads and footpaths in areas that are not 
on a priority gritting route, or in specific locations, such as outside schools.  
 
The county council, which is in the middle of a £170m savings programme, reviewed the supply of 
grit bins and introduced criteria so they remain only in places which provide the greatest benefit to 
the local and travelling public.  The criteria include factors such as the severity of bends; gradient of 
the road; traffic levels and pedestrian use and whether the area is already a priority road gritting 
route. They will be applied across the remaining districts.  
 
Currently North Yorkshire has at least five times the provision of grit bins and heaps compared to 
other local authorities so any reduction as a result of these changes will still leave a service which 
is far in excess of that provided nationally. 
 
“We want to make sure that our supply of grit bins and heaps is consistent across the county” said 
County Councillor Don Mackenzie, North Yorkshire’s Executive Member for Highways. “North 
Yorkshire has a gold standard winter maintenance programme and these changes, though making 
savings, ensure that grit bins remain in those places where they are most needed.  Moreover we 
have a track record in working with communities that want to enhance further the local gritting 
operation”. 
 
The authority is sending letters out to parish councils across the four districts during the course of 
the next few weeks explaining that grit bins that do not meet the criteria have been identified for 
removal.  However, parish councils will have opportunity to keep the bin and pay an annual 
maintenance fee of £75, which will see it filled twice over the course of the winter. 
 
This can be arranged as part of the council’s winter partnership scheme, which allows parish 
councils to support an enhanced level of maintenance by bringing together volunteers who are 
willing to clear snow and treat roads and footpaths. 
 
The support offered includes advice and guidance and advance notification of severe weather 
using a specialist forecasting service. 
 



 

This winter partnership scheme has proved popular with communities in other areas of the county, 
where the number of grit bins has previously been reduced. Residents in Riccall, near Selby, set up 
their own ‘snow patrol’ in 2011 after severe and prolonged winter conditions meant that many 
people were cut off from local services as they did not feel confident walking on the icy footpaths. 
Volunteers were able to respond quickly to any inclement weather, clearing snow and gritting 
footpaths. 
 
Parish councils can also buy extra grit bins for £50 plus a £75 annual charge for two refills. More 
details can be found on the gritting pages of our website at www.northyorks.gov.uk/gritting .    
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